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As a result of ongoing accommodation challenges and projected growth within the area, TDSB planning staff have recommended that the project at Hodgson MS be reviewed to explore opportunities for increasing the number of pupil places to be constructed at the school.  A recent update of enrolment projections for local schools suggests that the current proposal for 12-classrooms may be insufficient to manage longer term enrolment growth.  As an example, a total of 7,600 new residential units have been proposed since the conclusion of the Yonge-Eglinton PART in 2016, which effectively increase the number of students projected at local schools beyond what was initially considered.  The City’s ongoing Midtown In Focus study, which will result in a new secondary plan for the Yonge-Eglinton community, recommends even further growth over the longer-term, meaning that any opportunity for the TDSB to provide additional capacity should be explored.
 
Over the next few weeks the architects will be reviewing the project to determine if a third storey could be added at the school, which would provide up to 7 more classrooms.  We have also asked them to explore a design for a completely new school.  This would not only provide the additional capacity and flexibility required, but also include more appropriate facilities like a larger gymnasium, library etc.  The Ministry of Education, who has the ultimate authority over the TDSB’s capital projects, has been engaged on this issue and is supportive of the Board exploring these next steps. We will provide additional information as it becomes available. 

